
Brunswick Reformed Church 
3535 Grafton Road – Brunswick, OH 44212  

Lead Pastor- Dan Toot  

Associate Pastor- Jay Carroll 
 

Worship Services 

Sunday  9:00  &  10:30 am 

Adult Sunday School 9:00 & Children’s Sunday School 10:30am 

www.b-r-c.org 
 

Where the love of Jesus is transforming lives…. 



Welcome to Brunswick Reformed Church’s worship celebrations.  

To make our mutual experience more enjoyable today please: 

 

1.  Relax - At BRC you can rest assured that you will not be embarrassed, 

singled out, or put on the spot. 

 

2.  Fill Out a Welcome Card - These can be dropped in the offering plate 

later. The information won’t be misused, and will help us know who’s been 

here.  It’s also a great way to drop a note to, or request a contact from, a staff 

member. 

 

3.  Ask for Prayer - If you have a prayer concern to share, pick up a prayer 

request form from the cart in back.  Give completed forms to an usher or the 

pastor before the service begins. 

 

4.  Know There Are Options for Children –  

• The small room in the right rear corner has rocking chairs where little 

ones can be rocked, quieted or nursed. 

• We have an excellent nursery for ages 0-3 at the far end of our education 

wing. 

 

5.  Join Us for Fellowship - Coffee and juice are served in the fellowship 

area after each service.  Join us and get acquainted.  We do ask that you not 

take drinks into worship with you. 

 

6.  Do Not Feel Obligated to Give - If you are a first-time guest, please do 

not feel obligated to participate in the offering.  This is a time when members 

and regular attendees honor God by giving to his work through this church.  

Let today be our gift to you. 

 

7.  “Give by Text” is available. Simply send a text to 330-239-8652 with 

the amount you would like to contribute.  

 

8.  BRC is on the web www.b-r-c.org 

 
Who Is BRC? We are a member of the Reformed Church in  

America, a Protestant denomination that goes back to the Reformation 

period in Europe when the Church was “reformed” according to the 

Word of God. 

We are a mixture of Christians from many denominational  
backgrounds, all seeking to grow in our spiritual maturity as we live 
by faith with Jesus as our forgiver and leader.   

Sunday, March 10 

Greeters (9) – Don Poest 

 (10:30) – Ilze Fultz 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) – Jennifer Poore, Jade Poore 

  

Ushers (9) – Paul Buser, Mike Pasko 

(10:30) – Kenny Wright, Mark Herbert 

   Assisting – Gary Brualdi, Ilze Fultz 

  

Hospitality Team – Lenart, Toom 

  

Elder – Vince Taddeo 

Deacon – Marvin Rogers 

Sunday, March 3 

Greeters (9) – Guy and Candice Lenart 

 (10:30)- Jim and Eileen Smalley 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) –Kristin Toot, Maddie Hansel 

  

Ushers (9) – Dick Sensiba, Earl Gentile 

(10:30) – Bob Besida, Eric Kramer 

   Assisting – Kenny Wright, Mark  

Herbert 

  

Hospitality Team – Meyer, Cook 

  

Elder – Patty Carroll 

Deacon – Donna Cook 

SERVING AT BRC 

Sunday, February 24 

Greeters (9) – Don Poest 

 (10:30) – Mark Herbert 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) – Kristin Toot, Maddie Hansel 

  

Ushers (9) – Rick Meyer, Paul Morgan 

(10:30) – Phil Carroll, Bonnie Ansel 

   Assisting – Bob Besida, Eric Kramer 

  

Hospitality Team – Sweet, Carroll 

  

Elder – Steve Zapotechne 

Deacon – Steve Dickens 

To get a cd of any of our sermons, 
simply write “cd” and the requested 
date on your Welcome Card. You’ll 
find your requested cds on the shelf 
across from the kitchen. The sermon 
audio files and bulletins are available 
on the church website www.b-r-c.org. 

http://www.b-r-c.org


 
 
 
 
Susan Rogers spent some time in the hospital this week after a fall in 
her home last Sunday morning.  The Dr.’s are saying that low blood 
pressure caused the fall and have ruled out a stroke or a seizure.  Susan 
came home Wednesday but please pray that it is nothing serious and 
that the Dr.’s can pinpoint something specific. 
 
Guy Lenart’s uncle Steve passed away this past Tuesday.  Please pray 
for the whole family at this difficult time. There will be a memorial 
service on March 9th at 11:00am at Calvary Reformed Church 1918 W 
65TH Street Cleveland, Ohio. 
 
Pastor Don will be in Houston Monday-Wednesday to meet with the 
denomination's 2020 Vision Team.  Some critically hard but important 
discussions will take place.  One of the consultants who facilitates our 
gathering sent us this challenge in preparation: "I believe we are  
incapable of meeting the challenging unless there is clear evidence of 
the work of the Spirit.  I believe the way to stimulate the work of the 
Spirit among ourselves is by embodying the values of curiosity,  
vulnerability and courage.  I believe that when we embody these  
values, the Spirit gets access to us as a group in ways that doesn't  
happen otherwise.  So, I invite you to join me in showing up  
vulnerably, courageously and with great curiosity about what God 
might do that we are incapable of doing."  Would you please pray that 
they show up with these attitudes?   
 
From Nancy Hanwell: Thank you to the wonderful cooks who  
provided such great meals for Bob and I.  We feel so pampered and 
spoiled!   Thank you also to the great Prayer Warriors who prayed us 
through this rough time in our lives!  Thanks for the cards, phone calls, 
and caring.  We feel so Blessed because of all of you! We are on the 
mend.  Hopefully we can get back to Church soon.  We have missed all 
of you! In Christ's Love and Ours,  Nancy and Bob 
 
Continue faithful in prayer for those with ongoing health concerns:  
Marie Buser, Bob Cooperrider, Rick Demeter, Emerson Draiss,  
Jeanette Fagan, Nancy & Bob Hanwell, Zak Harbaugh, Earl 
Holzheimer, Rose Murray, Eileen Raich, Gini Reinke, Kathy Rogoff, 
Ted Szenger, & Margaret Zapotechne. Continue to pray for our  
military personnel. 

Welcome to Worship! 
Order of Worship 

*Heart Preparation  

*Time of Praise 

*Prayer 

*Recite catechism/ confession/ creed 

*Announcements  

*Message 

*Prayer Concerns/ Congregational Prayer (giving of our offerings)  

*Time of Praise  

*Doxology/ Benediction/ The Lord’s Blessing 

Heidelberg Catechism 
 
Question 111. What does God require of you in this commandment? 
 
Answer. That I do whatever I can for my neighbor's good, that I treat 
others as I would like them to treat me, and that I work faithfully so that 
I may share with those in need. 

Thank you to everyone who donated bakery or a side 
dish or made a donation to the door prize raffle for 
the dinner that took place at Faithwalk Church for the 
parents and providers of the Night to Shine prom 
guests! They are treated to a complimentary dinner,  

entertainment and a door prize raffle and all of your donations are  
greatly appreciated and enjoyed by everyone who attends!  Thank you 
for helping us make this a special evening for them also! -Sharon Meyer  



Sunday February 24, 2019 
 

 9:00 am: Worship service 
 

  New City Catechism class, Green Room 

   

10:30 am.:   Worship Service 
     

  Fresh Starts, New Beginnings class, Green Room 

 

10:45 am: Children’s Sunday School (dismissed from service) 
  PreK-K yellow room, Grades 1-3 Blue Room,  
  Grades 4-5 Red Room    
 

12:00 pm: Do Well financial class, Green Room 
 

  1:00 pm: Men’s Renewal Team meeting, Red Room 

Our offering for 2/17/19 was $7,036.25 towards the annual budget. Total 

weekly needed for budget is $8,173.00.    

On Ash Wednesday, Wednesday March 6th, we will be 
having a soup and music night here at the church to 
kick off the Lent season.  From 5-7pm we will have a 
potluck soup and salad meal for anyone who wants to 
come and have some good food and fellowship.  If you 

are planning on coming to the meal please put the number of people 
from your family attending.  We will be sending out a sign-up genius 
for everyone that will want to provide a soup or a dessert.   

ATTENTION MEN: 
Starting this Thursday and running for 5 weeks we will have the  
opportunity to play some basketball at the Liverpool Community Center 
in Valley City.  If you are interested just show up at 9:00 pm at 6801 
School Rd. Valley City, OH 44280. 
 

 
A one-day Man Event designed to provide a  
concentrated time directing and equipping Christian 
men to be all that God has designed them to be and 
do all he has prepared them to do.  Register online 

at manuplife.com!  The conference is Saturday March 2nd 8am-3pm at 
First Baptist Church of Brunswick on Substation Rd. Cost is $25. Any 
questions contact Phil Carroll.  

THIS WEEK: 

Monday: Campus Life, 6:30pm-8:45pm, Fellowship area 

  GriefShare, 7pm-9pm, Green Room  
   

Tuesday: REFIT®, 6:30-7:30pm, Fellowship area 
 

Wednesday: New City Catechism study, 6:30pm-8pm, Youth Room 
 

Thursday: God’s Friends Forever, 6:30pm-8pm, Fellowship area

  REFIT®, 6:30-7:30pm, Green Room 

  Worship Team rehearsal, 7:15pm 
 

Friday:  AEIOU, 7pm, Green Room 
 

Saturday: REFIT®, 9am-10am, Fellowship area 

REACT Student Ministries...... 
For Sunday, February 24th 
Sunday school today at 9am! 
Tonight- Youth Group 6-8pm! 
 

Next Week (3/3) - Regular Youth Group 6-8pm 

 

We will be going to Annville, KY this summer for our youth mission 
trip!  We will be doing a Vacation Bible School during the morning and 
doing some work projects either on the camp or for people in the  
community that need it during the afternoon.  This trip is for students 
going into 9th grade - exiting 12th grade.  To sign up, please fill out 
a mission trip application (receive from David) and turn in with a 
$50 deposit by March 24th.  

Our teens will be going to Beulah Beach this  
summer for camp!  
High School ages 14-18 will be going the week of 
June 23rd-28th and  

Middle School ages 11-14 will be going the week of  July 21st-26th.  
 

This year, we are able to offer a voucher for $100 towards the cost-
voucher code is BRC100. There is also a discount from the camp of $25 
if you register before March 20th. We will provide information for  
individual fundraising soon. 
 

To register: Sign up online at www.beulahbeach.org/overnightcamp 
 

High School students will register for the “High School” camp  
Middle School students will register for the “Splash” camp offered the 
week of July 21-26 


